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January 28, 2008

Mendel Stewart

U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service,

San Francisco Bay National Wildlife Refuge Complcx,
P.O. Box 524

Newark, California 94360

Subject: EPA Comments on the Final Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement
(PEIS) for the South Bay Salt Ponds Restoration Project, Alameda, Santa
Clara, and San Mateo Counties, California (CEQ #20070083)

Dear Mr. Stewart:

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the above-referenced
document pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), Council on
Environmental Quality (CEQ) regulations (40 CFR Parts 1500-1508) and Section 309 of the
Clean Air Act. EPA provided comments on the Draft Programmatic Environmental Impact
Statement (PEIS) on May 3, 2007. We rated the Dralt PEIS as Environmental Concerns —
I[nsufficient Information (EC-2) and encouraged the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS)
and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) to consider project impacts on the ambient
level of the 24-hour standard for Particulate Matter with a diameter of 2.5 microns or less
(PMa5), locally and regionally, in the Final PEIS. Our comments on the scope of NEPA
compliance and programmatic and project level air quality conformity were resolved in the
Final PETS. Tn addition, our recommendations to further rednce impacts from diesel particular
matier and mercury entrained dust emissions were incorporated into the project.

Since reviewing the Draft PEIS for this project, the state of California has
recommended designating the San Francisco Bay Area as non-attainment for the PM; s 24~
hour standard. Based on the state’s recommendation, it is likely that the entire San Francisco
Bay Area will be designated as non-attainment for PM, 5, Final designation is expected by
December 2009 and would be effective by April 2010. As a result, conformity would be
required during project implementation. Considering the long term nature of the project, EPA
recommends reviewing the new state implementation plan (SIP) that would be prepared
(anticipated by April 2013) to identify how it applies to the project and to incorporate
reasonable measures and mitipation approaches to address project PM; s emissions.

We appreciate the opportunity to review this Final PEIS. When the Record of
Decision (ROD) is signed, please send one copy to the address above (mail code: CED-2). If
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you have any questions, please contact me at 415-972-3846 or Susan Sturges of my staff at
415-947-4188 or sturges.susan @epa.gov.

Sincerely,

Comnath Dnsn,~

Nova Blazej, Manager
Environmental Review Office

cc:  Yvonne LeTellier, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
John Krause, California Department of Fish and Game
Marie Galvin, EDAW



